

Đề thi

ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC
(Đề thi gồm có 04 trang)

MÔN THI: TIẾNG ANH
Thời gian làm bài: 90 phút, không kể thời gian giao đề

(Thí sinh không làm bài vào đề thi, làm bài trên giấy thi)

Part 1. Choose the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions. (1.0 point)

1. A. proud B. about C. around D. would
2. A. wants B. kicks C. misses D. stops
3. A. kind B. sight C. fine D. thin
4. A. home B. hour C. hand D. hear
5. A. faced B. mended C. needed D. waited

Part 2. Choose the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the best answer to complete the following sentences. (4.0 points)

6. I wish I _____ a good teacher in the future.
A. will become B. can become C. would become D. had become
7. The entrance examination will be held _____ June 15th 2021.
A. in B. on C. at D. to
8. Have you ever _____ a letter to the local authorities to complain about the public transport in your town?
A. wrote B. writing C. written D. write
9. There have been many UFOs _____ reported.
A. sightings B. signs C. signals D. sights
10. Your sister doesn't work in a foreign company, _____?
A. is she B. does she C. was she D. did she
11. Nam: "Let's go to the beach this weekend." – Son: " _____"
A. You're welcome. B. That's a good idea.
C. Have a good trip. D. It's my pleasure.
12. If I _____ time, I will write to you.
A. to have B. will have C. had D. have
13. I was tired. _____, I went to bed early last night.
A. However B. Therefore C. Because D. So
14. Where are the photos _____ were taken at the Christmas party?
A. who B. which C. whom D. whose
15. The thing I like best about him is his _____ of humor.

- A. sense B. kind C. mean D. form
16. He asked me if _____ to his birthday party the following night.
A. I come B. I would come C. I came D. I will come
17. Thousands of buildings in Japan _____ when the earthquake happened in 2014.
A. are destroyed B. was destroyed C. were destroyed D. destroyed
18. I suggest that we _____ some money for poor children.
A. raise B. to raise C. raised D. raising
19. If you explained it to him more slowly, he _____ it.
A. understands B. would understand C. understood D. will understand
20. Many students enjoy _____ part in outdoor activities.
A. take B. to take C. taking D. took
21. I think I've lost my pen. I've _____ it everywhere but I can't find it.
A. looked for B. looked in C. looked on D. looked at
22. Mary: "You look great in this new dress!" – Daisy: "_____."
A. With pleasure B. Not at all
C. I'm glad you like it D. Don't say anything about it
23. We are saving money _____ we want to buy a new house.
A. so B. because C. if D. although
24. An: "Where is Linh now?"
Ba: "I don't know for sure. She _____ be in the school library."
A. may B. should C. will D. ought
25. _____ Mrs. Thoa was very tired, she tried to help her children with their homework.
A. If B. Because C. Or D. Although

Part 3. Choose the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined word/ phrase that needs correcting. (1.0 point)

26. An did her test careful last week.
A B C D
27. I suggested to plant more trees along the street.
A B C D
28. My brother went to Japan for two months ago.
A B C D
29. The secretary whom sits at the first desk can give you more information.
A B C D

30. Although she doesn't trust the weather forecasts, but she likes watching them.
A B C D

Part 4. Choose the letter A, B, C or D that best fits the blank space in the following passage. (1.0 point)

It's a custom for all (31) _____ of a Chinese family to be present at home on the Eve Chinese New Year for the reunion dinner. This custom is meant to symbolize the unity of the family for the (32) _____ New Year. (33) _____ the reunion dinner, the younger member of the family must serve tea to the elders as a show of respect. On the first five days of the Chinese New Year, no one in the family is allowed to (34) _____ the floor. The Chinese believe that the act of sweeping will drive away all the good luck (35) _____ the New Year could bring.

- | | | | |
|----------------|------------|------------|---------------|
| 31. A. people | B. members | C. friends | D. characters |
| 32. A. to come | B. come | C. comes | D. coming |
| 33. A. After | B. Before | C. While | D. When |
| 34. A. clear | B. clean | C. sweep | D. tidy |
| 35. A. where | B. who | C. what | D. which |

Part 5. Read the passage carefully and choose A, B, C or D to indicate the best answer to the questions. (1.0 point)

Solar energy is a long lasting source of energy which can be used almost anywhere. To generate solar energy, we only need solar cells and the sun! Solar cells can easily be installed on house roofs, so no new space is needed and each user can quietly generate their own energy. Compared to other renewable sources, **they** also possess many advantages. Wind and water power rely on turbines which are noisy, expensive and easy to break down. Solar cells are totally silent and non-polluting. As they have no moving parts, they require little maintenance and have a long lifetime.

However, solar energy also has some disadvantages. We can only generate solar energy during daytime because the system depends on sunlight. Besides, solar cells require large area to work effectively. The main disadvantage of solar energy is that it costs about twice as much as traditional sources such as coal, oil, and gas. This is because solar cells are expensive. Scientists are hoping that the costs of solar cells will reduce as more and more people see the **advantages** of this environmentally friendly source of energy.

36. What does the passage mainly discuss?

- A. Advantages and disadvantages of solar energy.
- B. Solar energy's advantages over other sources of energy.
- C. The cost of solar energy.
- D. Solar energy as an alternative for fossil fuels.

37. What does the word **they** in line 4 refer to?

- A. solar energy users B. other renewable resources C. advantages. D. solar cells

38. Which of the following is NOT a traditional source of energy?

- A. solar energy B. oil C. coal D. gas

39. Which of the following is the main disadvantage of solar energy mentioned in the passage?

- A. It is expensive. B. Solar cells require large areas to operate.
C. It is unfriendly to the environment. D. It depends on sunlight.

40. What does the word **advantages** in line 13 mean?

- A. very bad B. resources C. benefits D. friendly

Part 6. Put the verbs in parentheses in the correct tense. (0.6 point)

41. My old friend, Manh _____ (write) to me twice a month.

42. Keep silent! My father _____ (have) a talk with his boss on the phone.

43. I _____ (not watch) the football match between Viet Nam and Indonesia last night.

Part 7. Rewrite the sentences so that they are closest in meaning to the given ones. (0.8 point)

44. I usually played hide and seek when I was a child, but now I don't.

-> I used to _____

45. Mr. Lam started working in that company 15 years ago.

-> Mr. Lam has _____

46. They will build a hospital for children here.

-> A hospital for children _____

47. Minh doesn't take part in playing tennis with us.

-> I wish _____

Part 8. Reorder the given words or phrases to make meaningful sentences. (0.6 point)

48. the countryside/ Spending/ is/ free time/ in/ wonderful/ very.

49. that/ she/ as soon as/ me/ said to/ She/ would/ see/ to/ come/ me/ possible.

50. visit/ If/ a chance/ an alien/, / I/ to meet/ had/ invite/ I / him/ would/ to/ my house.

----- THE END -----

Đáp án

HƯỚNG DẪN GIẢI CHI TIẾT ĐỀ THI VÀO 10 MÔN ANH – BẮC KẠN

THỰC HIỆN BỞI BAN CHUYÊN MÔN TUYENSINH247.COM

1. D	2. C	3. D	4. B	5. A	6. C	7. B	8. C	9. C	10. B
11. B	12. D	13. B	14. B	15. A	16. B	17. C	18. A	19. B	20. C
21. A	22. C	23. B	24. A	25. D	26. C	27. A	28. C	29. B	30. C
31. B	32. D	33. A	34. C	35. D	36. A	37. D	38. A	39. D	40. C

41. writes

42. is having

43. didn't watch

44. play hide and seek when I was a child.

45. worked in that company for 15 years.

46. will be built here.

47. Minh took part in playing tennis with us.

48. Spending free time in the countryside is very wonderful.

49. She said to me that she would come to see me as soon as possible.

50. If had a chance to meet an alien, I would invite him to visit my house.